From: Pharmacy Services 
Subject: Pharmacy Services COVID19 communication
Sent on behalf of Gail Caldwell, Director of Pharmacy, NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde 

Dear colleague

I’d like to take this opportunity to first of all thank all pharmacy services staff for their hard work so far in this rapidly evolving situation occurring around the COVID19 outbreak.  There will be challenging times ahead for all healthcare workers and your flexibility and professionalism is much appreciated.

Yesterday I convened a Pharmacy Incident Management Team with broad senior pharmacy representation to consider our options to respond to the changing demands.  As described in the recent Core Brief from Jane Grant, the Board are considering and developing their measures to deal with a different patient profile.  Pharmacy services have links into the tactical groups in both acute and HSCP/primary care to ensure we are best placed to respond and make changes to our services.  We are therefore considering prioritisation of services overall and I know you have been considering this as part of your business continuity plans.  Clearly this situation is unprecedented and so focus will undoubtedly be on the real core services of pharmacy which is the supply of the right medicine to patients at the right time.  This may require you to provide different roles temporarily than you are currently doing but we aim to try to match skills to any alternative role.  

We are also considering the implications for our workforce and acknowledge that this is indeed a marathon not a sprint, even if it feels like a sprint at the moment.  

Some key points in response to some of the queries we have received so far.

· We will continue to communicate regularly with you using the Pharmacy Services email.  A separate communication will be made to community Pharmacists who will have differing information requirements. HR advice will be circulated via Core Brief and is available on HR connect.  Please ensure you are aware of any changes as they happen.

· A decision has been made in the pharmacy acute service to remove direct patient contact for pharmacy staff where that patient is tested positive for, or suspected of having COVID19.

· We are preparing a communication for the wider organisation on medicines supply chain issues.

· We have had some requests for scrubs.  These are not necessary and there is no change to current Uniform policy for staff during this time.

· All staff can access the following folder which may provide useful information on COVID19 but also on other Public Health issues.  Particularly useful if you provide on call services.  If you don’t have immediate access you can ask IT to map you to it.

\\sgd-fs-vs\S-pharmacy$\GOVERNANCE\PHARM PUBLIC HEALTH
There will be many questions at this time and advice is changing quickly.  Please speak initially to your line manager and refer to Staffnet and HR advice.

Thank you for your ongoing support, 

Kind regards,

Gail Caldwell, Director of Pharmacy

Pharmacy Services Communications

Please note: 

This email has been sent to all relevant Pharmacy Services Staff. Further cascade within Pharmacy Services is not required. No use should be made of the "reply to all" function.  

